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Statement by the Czech Republic

Thank you, Madame President,

We would like to thank the OHCHR for the update. More than a year after fraudulent presidential elections, we are deeply concerned about the continuing deterioration of the human rights situation in Belarus - systematic human rights violation, massive repression and intimidation campaign against civil society and independent media. We are worried that it might continue to deteriorate. Already now thousands of people are facing harsh state harassment, illegal prosecutions and arrests.
The rule of law has been violated on many occasions in Belarus during the Lukashenko presidency, but now the lawlessness seems to have prevailed in the country. The persecution of peaceful protesters, journalists and the members of the opposition Coordination Council is unacceptable. 

We are especially concerned about credible reports of severe abuse of detainees. All those who were unlawfully detained must be released. Furthermore, we are extremely worried by cases of torture of political prisoners. We call for an immediate and unconditional release of journalist Ihar Losik as well as of all those arbitrarily detained. We support independent international investigation of all atrocities by appropriate mechanisms.

Space for civil society in Belarus has constantly been shrinking throughout the last decade. However, in the past few months, we have witnessed a truly dramatic deterioration of their situation. We observe a systematic campaign against all non-governmental organizations and independent media with a clear aim to muzzle all independent voices in the country. This is intolerable; we continue to support the struggle of Belarusians for democracy and fundamental rights.
